
 

Thibodaux Amateur Radio Club 
BAYOU REGION AMATEUR RADIO SOCIETY 

Meeting MARCH 2, 2020 
 

Call to order:  
 
The meeting was called to order by president George Tippett, WB5PKK, at 1919.  14 Persons 
present and 2 Guests. 
 
Pledge was led by Richard Barrett, N5OEQ. 
  
Minutes of the last meeting:  
 
The minutes of the February 3 2020 General Business Meeting were dispensed with by a 
motion made by read by Noel LeBouef, KF5UGA, seconded by Richard Barrett, N5OEQ to 
dispense with the reading of the Minutes.  Motion Carried unanimously. 
 
Treasurers Report:  
 
The Treasurers Report was presented by Francis Boudreaux, WD5CFM.      
 
Repeater Report:  
 
The Repeater Report was presented by Mike Robichaux, KC5OKP, with the following details: 
  
147.300:    Had Hornets at the Site. The situation has been recified.      
147.330:    No issues  
147.390:    No issues. 
444.500:    New location being scoped out on Houma City PD Tower, upgrade on firmware.  
 
Net reports showing 12-18 average check-ins.  
 
Committee Reports:  
 
Activities Committee: Report presented by John Hartley, KB7ZMD. The March 16, 2020 Dinner 
Social Meeting was canceled due to health concerns.   Rayne Hamfest was Cancelled due to 
Coronavirus 2019 by the LA Governor’s decree.    
 

  



Newsletter Report:  
 
TARC hasn't had a newsletter report for several years because of the internet. Club information 
can be obtained through the Club Webpage, looking at the blog on the website.  
 
 
 
Old Business:  
  
Program for the Winter Field day needs to be upgraded from the All Field Days.   ARRL FD will 
be located at Bayou Cane Fire Dept Station on Coteau Road if approved by LA Gov.  
 
2 New repeaters in the area: 
Lockport: 
147.195 +     114.8 
443.325 +     114.8 
 
 
New Business:  
 
New Member, Glenn Harris, KC5ZXR was proposed for membership, moved by Mike 
Robichaux, KC5OKP, Seconded by Tony Whitney, KG5FVG, passed unanimously.  
 
It was mentioned to remember Mike St. Pierre, KG5TGN, in our prayers for a speedy recovery. 
 
Motion to adjourn at 2000 hours by  Richard Barrett, N5OEQ, seconded by Miriam Barrett, 
KG5BNH,  motion adopted. 
 
Minutes produced by Martin D. Wade, N5PZJ, Secretary 
 
 
50/50 Raffle was won by Jeff Guidry, AC5O, $50.00 at this meeting.   $25.00 added to the 
Treasury.   

 


